 Minutes AGM 29th October 2009.

Present: Joan Smith (Chair), Clare Abbott-Smith (Secretary), Elizabeth Porter (Treasurer), John Nicol, Margaret Crighton, Simon Byford (Committee Members).

Pat Nicol, Harry McLennan, Raymond Sutherland, Stuart MacKenzie, Chris Cowe, Shelagh Goudie, Gerri Caldwell, Silvia Herrington, Jane Martin, Margaret Baird.

1. Meeting opened at 19.30hrs by Joan Smith who extended her thanks to all attending.

2. Apologies were received by Adele Reynolds, Elaine Carruthers, Alison Walker, Margaret Wilson, Rachel Webb, and Donna Brown.

3. Minutes of 2008 AGM were adopted by Harry McLennan and seconded by Shelagh Goudie.

4. Matters arising: None to report.

5. Chairman’s Report:

This has been a reasonably quiet year; we have had a new a regular user in “Enjoy a Ball”, more regular use by local Beekeepers classes and a significant increased use by private hirers.

Pat and John Nicol who we rely on so much for the day to day running of the Hall have not had a good year health wise. Pat spent a while in hospital at the beginning of the year, recovering by Easter as you can see by the high standard of cleanliness of the hall. John has been out of action after breaking his foot and still has a period of recovery to go – we wish him well.

We only had one user group meeting this year. The June meeting was replaced with a brief newsletter – this appears to be a success.

Maintenance:

· Work was done on the window frames at the entrance and back of the Hall with re glazing on the main windows. Thanks to McKelvie bequest for the £1000 towards the cost of this.

· The old oil tank has been removed.

· Toilets have been painted.

· Outside woodwork painted.

· New screen installed – lights require to be repositioned.

· Simon Nicol is keeping the garden and surrounds very neat and tidy.

            Fund Raising:

            Ceilidh again very successful - £ 928 raised.

            100 Club continues to raise money, £800 plus being raised each year.

            Day to day care:

            I included a reminder in the newsletter about cleaning and tidying after using   

            the hall. We all have a responsibility to look after the hall. The most common

            problem is leaving the lights on in toilets and kitchen, please check before    

            locking up.

            For users such as badminton, brownies, cubs, enjoy a ball etc. please ask  

            participants to wear non-marking shoes. Marks on both the floor and more

            recently on the back wall are very difficult to remove.

            A reminder that the Hall tables are not to leave the Hall, one of the 20 has 

            been lost. The wooden topped ones, stored on the balcony and belonging

            to the Church and Horticultural Society are available to hire.

            Thanks:
            It is very important that the all the people who give time and effort to the 

            running of the hall know that they are appreciated.

· Pat for keeping the Hall so clean and smart.

· John for all day to day maintenance, always keeping an eye on things.

· John, Simon and Joe for painting the toilets and Joe for outside painting.

· Margaret for coping with all the outside bookings.

· John and Anne for 100 Club.

· Horticultural Society for their donation and upkeep of the rose garden.

· Support of Private Hires – many round up the fees, including a donation.

· Andrew Crystal for providing oil at cost.

· The committee and user groups for their help and support. 

6. Treasurer’s Report:

Income: This included £1000 from McKelvie Trust and £200 from Horticultural Society. There is still a small amount outstanding to be collected relating to this financial year – once received will be included in 09/10 accounts

Expenditure: £1980 on replacement of windows and joinery. £712 on gardening services. Insurance Premiums for part of the year have yet to be invoiced by Perth and Kinross. Therefore these costs will be included in 09/10.

Bank Account: £550 interest received from £10,000 placed in 1 year fixed term deposit. £12,000 invested in 2 year fixed term with annual interest of 4.15%. Additional £4,586 in another savings account, which is under review.

Adjusted Bank Balance   =  £19,597.84

Proposed by Simon Byford and seconded by Clare Abbott-Smith.

7. Fund Raising:

Annual Ceilidh booked for 15th May 2010. This year raised a fantastic amount of £928 over £100 up on the previous year.

Margaret Crighton is to stage another exhibition of her bag collection next September.

8. Charges:

Self-billing generally working well. Still encountering problems with payment from the ballet group. Both Chair and Treasurer have had to chase for this income. Did suggest monthly invoicing – not received very well. Suggestion   from Simon B to have a direct debit set up and then we would only have to chase at the end of the financial year if any money outstanding. All present agreed that this would be a fair solution especially as majority of groups pay very promptly. Elizabeth will take this forward.

9. Election of the Committee: 

      Margaret Crighton is standing down as booking secretary after many years but     

            will remain a committee member. Joan S thanked her for all her hard work  

and a small gift was given in appreciation. Donna Brown is to join the committee and take over as booking secretary.

Alison Walker is  standing down from committee but will continue to support the Ceilidh.

All other members to remain the same.

10. Dates for further meetings:

It was decided to hold  one combined User Group and Ceilidh Meeting  on 15th April. The newsletter  appeared to be a positive way of communication. AGM either to be 21st or 28th October 2010.

Meeting was closed at 20.30hrs.

